
 

Minutes of the April 7, 2017 Electoral Board Meeting.  

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman of the Electoral Board, Catherine Hobbs. Present were: 
Catherine Hobbs and Dan Graff, Secretary of the Electoral Board. Patricia Hastings, Vice Chair was 
unable to attend. 

We reviewed and approved the draft minutes of the March Electoral Board Meeting. 

Joyce Pace, Fluvanna County Registrar,  reviewed the ballot order requirements for the June Primary. 

The date and time for Logic and Accuracy (L&A) Testing in preparation for the June Primary  was set as 
April 21, 2017 with a start time of 9:00AM.  Party Chairs were informed via letter. 

Joyce Pace, Fluvanna County Registrar,  provided information about Officers of Election available to 
support the June Primary. 

Officer of Election Training dates in support of the June Primary were set as follows: 

Fork Union Community Center June 3 at 9:00AM for all Officers of Election . 

 Training for Chiefs, Assistant Chiefs and Admin Officers of Election  will be conducted on June 10 in the 
Historic Courthouse at 10:00AM.  

Training topics and instruction delivery methods were reviewed. 

Attendance at Uniformity Training was discussed. 
Uniformity  Training will be conducted on June 20 – June 22, 2017 at the Doubletree Hotel by Hilton at 
Koger Center, 1021 Koger Center Boulevard, Richmond, Virginia, 23235. 
 
The Electoral Board  needs to review the security plan prior to the May meeting. 
 
Interviews are under way to fill the Assistant Registrar position. 
 

Catherine Hobbs motioned that we adjourn, Dan Graff seconded the motion and all voted Aye. 

The meeting was adjourned. 

 

Dan Graff 

Secretary of the Electoral Board. 


